## MOIRA MULRONEY, ESQ

President

**JACK LARKIN, ESQ** 

Vice President

JAKE ABEL ANNAMARIE JONES

MAGGY MYERS LISA BOROWSKI

**SEAN FARHY** 



## RADNOR TOWNSHIP 301 IVEN AVENUE WAYNE, PENNSYLVANIA 19087-5297

Phone (610) 688-5600 Fax (610) 971-0450 www.radnor.com WILLIAM M. WHITE

Township Manager Township Secretary

JOHN B. RICE, ESQ.
Solicitor

KEN FROHLICH
Treasurer

March 16, 2022

Dear Neighbors of Cowan Park and Radnor Township Residents,

On behalf of Radnor Township, we are sending this letter in an effort to provide you with some exciting and important information related to Cowan Park located at 201 Radnor Street Road, Wayne.

A much-needed project that will renovate the existing basketball courts will be getting underway on Monday, March 28th and is anticipated to take place through June (all work schedules are subject to change based on weather and other variables). This project includes a complete restoration of the basketball courts including new surfacing, equipment and sideline seating. This project was approved by the Radnor Township Board of Commissioners and funded by a 2019 bond that allocated capital funding for these specific park improvements.

The basketball courts will be closed while this project will be taking place – we sincerely ask that you pay close attention to the established construction fencing boundary and corresponding signage for your safety. Please visit <a href="https://www.radnor.com">www.radnor.com</a> for updates.

Thank you for taking the time to review this information. We hope this letter helps to inform you in advance about this great renovation project taking place at Cowan Park! Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or for more information - tcohen@radnor.com - 610-688-5600, x 141.

Sincerely,

William White

Township Manager

Tammy Cohen

Director of Parks & Recreation